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PUBLIC NOTICE 

HEALTH 

THE COMMISSIONER 

Notice of Certificate of Need Call for New Pediatric Intensive Care Beds 

 

Take notice that, in compliance with N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq., Cathleen D. 

Bennett, Commissioner, New Jersey Department of Health, is inviting certificate of need 

applications on an expedited review basis to establish new pediatric intensive care beds 

in accordance with the provisions of N.J.A.C. 8:43G-22 and N.J.S.A. 26:2H-1 et seq.  

The call for new pediatric intensive care beds, originally scheduled for September 1, 

2016, was postponed because the Department was in the process of gathering and 

evaluating data to determine whether there was a need for new pediatric intensive care 

beds. 

Based on an analysis of utilization data for 2014, 2015, and 2016 and in 

acknowledgement that pediatric intensive care units are relatively small and there is, 

therefore, a need for an increase in the number of beds required to ensure proper 

access during periods of increased need, the Department has determined that there 

may be a limited need for additional new pediatric intensive care beds.  This call is 

limited to those providers who are currently licensed to provide pediatric intensive care 

services in Essex, Middlesex, Monmouth, Morris, and Passaic counties.  Accordingly, 

certificate of need applications for expedited review shall be filed in accordance with the 

Certificate of Need Application and Review Process, N.J.A.C. 8:33, and shall be in 

compliance with all applicable planning and licensing rules. 

http://www.lexis.com/research/buttonTFLink?_m=8a71b483c5bb753f163295e1c19fc8ea&_xfercite=%3ccite%20cc%3d%22USA%22%3e%3c%21%5bCDATA%5b35%20N.J.R.%20277%28a%29%5d%5d%3e%3c%2fcite%3e&_butType=4&_butStat=0&_butNum=1&_butInline=1&_butinfo=NJCODE%2026%3a2H-1&_fmtstr=FULL&docnum=1&_startdoc=1&wchp=dGLbVzB-zSkAA&_md5=3a28f1c3157c93b7a5e1925c9de93009
http://www.lexis.com/research/buttonTFLink?_m=8a71b483c5bb753f163295e1c19fc8ea&_xfercite=%3ccite%20cc%3d%22USA%22%3e%3c%21%5bCDATA%5b35%20N.J.R.%20277%28a%29%5d%5d%3e%3c%2fcite%3e&_butType=4&_butStat=0&_butNum=1&_butInline=1&_butinfo=NJCODE%2026%3a2H-1&_fmtstr=FULL&docnum=1&_startdoc=1&wchp=dGLbVzB-zSkAA&_md5=3a28f1c3157c93b7a5e1925c9de93009


 

In accordance with N.J.A.C. 8:33-1.2(d), certificate of need applications shall be 

reviewed for conformity with the rules in effect on the date the certificate of need 

application is deemed complete for processing. 

 

Geographic areas to be served:  Essex, Middlesex, Monmouth, Morris, and Passaic 

counties. 

 

Date application is due:  January 2, 2018. 

 

Date completeness review decision is anticipated to be issued:  March 2, 2018. 

 

 

 


